



6. Standing Committee Reports:

Action

a) Interclub Committee Alice & Jerry MacLean	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Dates have been confirmed with Sarasota. Sun &amp; Fun aren't sure where they are at yet.</li> </ul>																					
b) Bowling Supplies Jerry MacLean	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Sales are slow</li> </ul>																					
c) Greens Committee Brian Butler	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Just arrived back in the park. Heard good things about the condition of the greens so far with the exception of the back corner. Brian will meet with Mike Comba before talking to Chris.</li> </ul>																					
d) Property Committee Gary Campbell	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Rink numbers and boundary markers are finally cleaned after spray.</li> <li>Carriers for new 000 bowls have been made.</li> <li>Discouraged that the property needs cleaned up after tournaments. Scoreboards, garbage and left items have all needed picked and umbrellas lowered after everyone has left.</li> <li>Markings for narrow rinks for Interclub have been added.</li> </ul>																					
e) Membership Committee Mary Louise Matthews	<p>As of Dec 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2019</p> <table border="1"> <thead> <tr> <th>Membership</th> <th>This year</th> <th>Last year at this time</th> </tr> </thead> <tbody> <tr> <td>Bowling Membership</td> <td>93</td> <td>101</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Social</td> <td>19</td> <td>21</td> </tr> <tr> <td>New Members</td> <td>8</td> <td>14</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Open house attendance</td> <td>2019</td> <td>2018</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Nov 7<sup>th</sup></td> <td>14</td> <td>13</td> </tr> <tr> <td>Nov 18<sup>th</sup></td> <td>11</td> <td>10</td> </tr> </tbody> </table>	Membership	This year	Last year at this time	Bowling Membership	93	101	Social	19	21	New Members	8	14	Open house attendance	2019	2018	Nov 7 <sup>th</sup>	14	13	Nov 18 <sup>th</sup>	11	10
Membership	This year	Last year at this time																				
Bowling Membership	93	101																				
Social	19	21																				
New Members	8	14																				
Open house attendance	2019	2018																				
Nov 7 <sup>th</sup>	14	13																				
Nov 18 <sup>th</sup>	11	10																				
f) Tournament Committee Carole Mills	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Ready to go ahead with 20 entries for the President's Cup.</li> </ul>																					
g) Social Committee Pat McEvoy	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No report</li> </ul>																					
h) Chief Drawmaster Archie Reiach	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Please tell drawmasters to stay away from using rink 7 &amp; 8 if possible (via email)</li> </ul>																					
i) Publicity & Instruction Heather Comba	<p><b>Publicity.</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Accents, park channel, new homeowners meeting, club newsletters, sandwich boards were all used to spread the word. Our best marketing tool is still our members letting folks know this is a great game where we are always learning. A game that can be enjoyed at all levels.</li> </ul> <p><b>Coaching.</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Cheryl McBain and Bill Scott have been added to our list of trained coaches bringing our count to 8. Glenda Courtice has taken the Competition Coach session this summer. We had 2 Open houses and 2 new bowler clinics in November.</li> </ul>																					
j) Rating & Nominating Committee Bertie Henry	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Met twice so far this year. Promoted 1 lead to Vice, 1 Vice to Skip. Recategorized several others. Currently we have 30 skips, 28 Vices and 31 Leads – we are overweighted in skips</li> </ul>																					

**BIRT** the Officers Reports be accepted as presented: M- Gary C; S-Mary-Louise M.: **Carried**

---

## 7. New Business

---

## Action

a) Trophies

- Suggestion was made to consider changing the keeper trophies given out at the AGM. We currently pay \$6.75 plus tax for the keeper trophies. Several suggestions were brought forward including using a token system. Consensus was that we could bring this to the AGM to see if the membership would like a change.

Bring to  
AGM

---

**BIRT** the meeting be adjourned: M- Jerry M.; S-Jim J: ***Carried***